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May 19, 2016 (NEW YORK CITY) — As the New York State Senate Education Committee holds a 

hearing today on mayoral control of New York City schools, Kim Sweet, Executive Director of 

Advocates for Children of New York (AFC), released the following statement supporting a long-term 

extension of mayoral control: 

 

As a watchdog agency working to protect the rights of students, we know that there is substantial room 

for improvement in our public schools.  But we also know that mayoral control has led to an infusion of 

attention and resources that has produced results for our City’s students and schools.  Having monitored 

the City’s school system before and after mayoral control went into effect, we strongly support a long-

term extension of mayoral control. 

 

By various indicators, we have seen steady improvement in student outcomes under mayoral control.  

We have seen these gains for the student population as a whole as well as for subgroups of students such 

as students with disabilities.  We have also seen mayoral initiatives, like Pre-K for All and the expansion of 

community schools, which would not have been possible without the ability to marshal the resources of 

various city agencies.  

 

We have not agreed with every decision that Mayor Bloomberg or Mayor de Blasio has made about our 

City’s schools.  But we agree that the mayor, as the City’s top elected leader, should be responsible for 

the education of the City’s students. 

 

The question about mayoral control should focus not on who is mayor but on how we build an education 

system that best serves children.  Mayoral control in New York City has a track record of producing 

results for students.  We urge the State Legislature to approve a long-term extension of mayoral control.  
 
 
 
 
 
About Advocates for Children of New York (AFC)  •  Since its founding in 1971, Advocates for Children of New York has been protecting 
the education-related needs of children most at risk of academic failure or school-based discrimination due to such factors as poverty, disability, race, 
ethnicity, language barriers, immigration status, homelessness, or involvement in the child welfare or juvenile justice system. AFC’s mission is to promote 
access to the best education New York can provide for all students, especially students of color and students from low-income backgrounds. AFC uses 
integrated strategies to advance systemic reform, empower families and communities, and advocate for the educational rights of individual students.  
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